The Board of Supervisors of the Washington Elementary School District

Has called for a Bond and Maintenance & Operation Override

This will appear on the Nov. Ballad for approval by the voters

 What is a bond? 
A bond is a voter-authorized funding mechanism that enables a school district to incur debt to finance one or more of the following: Acquisition or lease of sites Construction or renovation of school buildings Improving school grounds and District facilities Purchasing pupil transportation vehicles Principal and interest on the debt is repaid over time through residential and business property taxes. 

The following shows how the money will be uses for the school in our area if the bond is passed.

Cholla Middle School  3120 W. Cholla Street Phoenix
Install surveillance system

Replace damaged carpets

Replace windows to increase energy efficiency

Repair HVAC units

What is the Purpose of Calling for a Maintenance & Operation Override?
Washington Elementary School District would like to maintain the current level of educational opportunities that we offer to students attending our District schools.
What is a Maintenance & Operation (M&O) Override?
ARS 15-481 - A school district may exceed its expenditure limit for M&O through voter approval. The override is funded by tax levies on property.

The maximum amount for an M&O Override is 10% of the district’s Revenue Control Limit -WESD has a revenue control limit of $107,010,860 for 2009-10. WESD currently budgets for $10,775,610 in excess of this limit per voter approval in March 2006.

What Items Can The Maintenance and Operation Fund Pay For?
Salaries and Employee-Related Expenses, Classroom Supplies, Contracted Services  &  Transportation Expenses

What is the impact of the M&O Override on taxpayers?
Currently the tax rate specifically for the M&O Override is approximately $0.49 per $100 of assessed value of a home.

The cost to a homeowner of a $100,000 home is approximately $49.00 per year.

What is the impact of the M&O Override on taxpayers?
For fiscal year 2010-11, the tax rate could very well increase by as much as $0.10 solely on the changes in assessed values as of February 2010.

WESD won’t be receiving any additional money for bonds or overrides, but the amount a homeowner will pay for each $100 of his or her home’s value will increase, even though assessed values have decreased.
For more information on these issues go to www.wesdschools.org
